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SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

EASTERN CAMPUS, PECONIC ROOM 100
JANUARY 17, 2008
The meeting was held on Thursday, January 17, 2008 at 9 a.m. at the Eastern Campus of Suffolk County Community College, Peconic Room 100, Riverhead, New York 
PRESENT:


William D. Moore


Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary
Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee

Dennis McCarthy


Trustee
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee
Frank Trotta



Trustee
Avette Ware



Trustee
Yichao Li



Student Trustee 

Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President


George Gatta



Executive Vice President
Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. Institutional Advancement


James Canniff



V.P. Academic & Student Affairs


Charles Stein



V.P. Business & Financial Affairs


Joanne Braxton


V.P. Planning & Inst. Assessment


Ilene Kreitzer



General Counsel
ABSENT:

David Ochoa



Trustee 

GUESTS:

Jim Morgo                                          Chief Deputy Suffolk County Executive
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* * * * * * * * * *

Chief Deputy Jim Morgo conducted a presentation on undeveloped land at the Grant Campus.  Using a map, he showed the location of the 44 acres of land being considered that abuts the Grant campus, the Long Island Expressway and the Sagtikos Parkway.
Mr. Morgo stated that County Executive Levy, in keeping with and to compliment the College’s mission, formed a working group to look into this project.  Ultimately, it should be both beneficial to the County of Suffolk and Suffolk County Community College.
Mr. Morgo stated that a Request For Proposal is ready to go.  The RFP describes the northwest quadrant of Suffolk County Community College to be considered for use, if any, that would benefit the College and Suffolk County economically and for community use west of the Sagtikos corridor.  
Mr. Tom Isles, Suffolk County Planning Director spoke of two products in the RFP.  The first being an Economic Impact Study and the second, a Physical Impact Analysis.  The RFP will be ready to go in 2-3 weeks.  The Suffolk County Purchasing Department will administer the RFP.  The process takes 3 months and includes:  receipt of all bids, evaluation process, selection of a firm and contract proceedings.  The timing on all could be late summer or early fall.  Mr. Isles further stated that the RFP contains many technical service requirements such as compatibility, consideration of the master plan, and cooperation of SCCC administration.  
Mr. Morgo stated that the RFP had been reviewed by Executive Vice President George Gatta and that many of his suggestions were incorporated.  Chair Moore asked if the College would have a representative on the evaluation committee.  Mr. Morgo stated that pursuant to County law, only employees of Suffolk County can serve on the committee but the College would be involved in other ways.  
Trustee Kane asked how much housing might be allowed on the property.  Mr. Morgo responded that it may not necessarily be housing, but it could be.  Vice Chair Hazlitt asked if the College needs to provide financing.  Mr. Morgo said the County and Planning Departments handle that.    
Executive Vice President Gatta said that the property is not currently slated for anything.  The transition between the Grant Campus and residential property has been brought up before with the Board members receiving several requests from the SCCC governance group to keep this property in its natural state.  
Mr. Morgo also mentioned that the County has secured a $500,000 grant to study traffic on the 44 acres being considered today and results will be back within 18 months with a very detailed traffic picture and possible alternate highway reconfigurations.  Further, Mr. Isles said that the property offers many good opportunities for this western part of Suffolk County.  He feels there could be good synergy with the College and provide mixed use with great opportunities for affordable housing.  The Trustees asked if they could see a copy of the RFP and Mr. Morgo responded that they should just ask for it.  Mr. Isles said it has not been released just yet.  Chair Moore thanked Mr. Morgo and Mr. Isles and agreed it could be great synergy but must be in the best interest of the institution.
* * * * * * * * * * 

The minutes of the Board of Trustees meeting of December 6, 2007 were approved.

* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore opened discussion on the resolutions presented today.  He told the Trustees that Resolution No. 2008.06 came about due to his suggestion.  He stated that under the current by-laws of the Suffolk Center on the Holocaust, Diversity and Human Understanding (CHDHU),  the Chair of the Board of Trustees automatically serves as a  member on the CHDHU Board.  He asked that the By-Laws be amended via this resolution so that any Board of Trustees member can serve as a member of the CHDHU Board.  Further, Mr. Moore said that it would be appropriate for the Board of Trustees to expand its responsibility in this way and that any member today interested in serving on the CHDHU Board could now respond.  Trustee Alvarez-Groneman volunteered.  Student Trustee Li said she attends the Board meetings as Student Trustee.  
* * * * * * * * * * 

A motion to approve Resolution Nos. 2008.01 through 2008.09 was seconded and approved unanimously.  

* * * * * * * * * * 
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.01  APPROVING BUDGET TRANSFERS

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees established a policy on the authorization of budget transfers, and

WHEREAS, according to that policy the transfers on the attachment must be authorized by Board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the President recommends the transfers on the attachment as necessary for the operation of the College, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the budget transfers shown as Attachment I are hereby approved.

* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.02  APPROVING MONTHLY SPONSOR SERVICES FOR SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

WHEREAS, the State University of New York Regulation No. 602.7 requires the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to review and approve all Sponsor provided services and their estimated value in advance of the service being rendered, and 

WHEREAS, the regulation also requires the approval of the payment of each Sponsor Service satisfactorily performed, and

WHEREAS, health insurance is considered a Sponsor Service, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the health insurance payment to the County of Suffolk in the amount of $1,325,804.61 for the month of December 2007 (Attachment II ) is hereby approved by the Board of Trustees. 

* * * * * * * * * * 

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.03  PERMITTING THE SCHEDULING OF CLASSES ON VETERANS DAY AND DEVELOPING PROGRAMMING TO COMMEMORATE THE DAY

WHEREAS, pursuant to Resolution No. 95.86, the Board of Trustees resolved that no classes be scheduled at Suffolk County Community College on November 11 of each academic year in commemoration of Veterans Day, and,

WHEREAS, it is the College’s intent to commemorate Veterans Day through College-wide activities on November 11, and

WHEREAS, commemorating Veterans Day as a community supports the College’s mission to promote intellectual discovery and social and ethical awareness, be it therefore,

RESOLVED, that Resolution No. 95.86 is hereby modified, allowing classes to be scheduled on November 11, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the College will develop College-wide activities to commemorate Veterans Day.
* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO.
2008.04  APPROVING THE 2008-2009 ACADEMIC CALENDAR
WHEREAS, the 2008-2009 academic calendar has been prepared by the Academic Calendar Committee, and

WHEREAS, the Executive Deans, Vice Presidents, the Executive Vice President and the President have reviewed and recommend it, be it therefore

RESOLVED that the 2008-2009 (Attachment III) academic calendar is hereby approved.
* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.05  AMENDING BY-LAWS FOR THE SUFFOLK CENTER ON THE HOLOCAUST, DIVERSITY AND HUMAN UNDERSTANDING, INC.

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees authorized the incorporation of the Suffolk Center on the Holocaust, Diversity and Human Understanding, Inc. (CHDHU) and,

WHEREAS, pursuant to Resolution No. 2003.108, the Board adopted By-Laws to guide the operation of the CHDHU, and

WHEREAS, it is necessary to amend those By-Laws, and the Board is authorized to do so, be it therefore,

RESOLVED, that the attached amended By-Laws (Attachment IV) are hereby approved, effective immediately.
* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.06  ADOPTING REVISED TRAFFIC AND PARKING REGULATIONS
WHEREAS, Resolution No. 82.107 amended the Suffolk County Community College’s Traffic and Parking Regulations, and

WHEREAS, revisions to the Regulations are necessary, and

WHEREAS, revised Traffic and Parking Regulations have been developed, which have been endorsed by the Executive Council and recommended by the President, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the revised Traffic and Parking Regulations (Attachment V) are hereby established for immediate implementation.

* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTION NO.  2008.07  AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT FOR AN ASSESSMENT OF INTERNAL SECURITY

WHEREAS, the College received proposals from three companies, including the FuocoGroup, Hauppauge, NY, and

WHEREAS, an evaluation committee reviewed the proposals, and

WHEREAS, the evaluation committee found the proposal submitted by FuocoGroup best meets the needs of the College and recommends its acceptance, be it therefore, 

RESOLVED, that the College President, or her designee, is hereby authorized to enter into a contract with the FuocoGroup in the amount of $65,000.

* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.08  AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT FOR THE DESIGN OF IMPROVEMENTS TO THE ATHLETIC FIELDS AT THE GRANT AND AMMERMAN CAMPUSES

WHEREAS,  the New York State Economic Development Capital Program Grant  will provide funds for improvements to the athletic fields on the Grant and Ammerman Campuses, and

WHEREAS, the College received proposals from three companies, and 

WHEREAS, the evaluation committee found the proposal submitted by Retnauer Design Associates, LLC best meets the needs of the College and recommends its acceptance, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the College President, or her designee, is hereby authorized to enter into a contract with Retnauer Design Associates, LLC in the base amount of $22,500 plus reimbursable costs and with an option for construction oversight at the rate of $3,500 per month.

* * * * * * * * * *
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.09     CREATING A TITLE

WHEREAS, The President has the authority to recommend the creation of a new title, and

WHEREAS, this title is needed to carry out the College’s mission and vision, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the title listed below be created effective January 17, 2008, with the qualifications, duties and responsibilities as described in the position description,

Title to be Created


Spec#

BU

Grade
Internal Control Officer

9181

Exempt
38


and be it further

RESOLVED, that the title and position description be submitted to the Chancellor of the State University of New York for approval in the professional service.

Attachment VI:  Position Description for Internal Control Officer

* * * * * * * * * *
Charles Stein, Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs, presented the College finance report.  He stated that our estimated revenue over adopted budget is in excess of $420,922 and our estimated expenditures below adopted budget are in excess of $654,078 – this amount carried over from last year.  Mr. Stein referred to a draft summary for the proposed 2009-2011 College Capital Program.  The first 2 items will be presented for Board approval at the February meeting.  The College goal is to maintain programs already submitted and to provide for safety and security and critical infrastructure needs.  Mr. Stein stated that the Governor has recognized the dire infrastructure needs of the SUNY schools.  The Budget Review Office agreed to add inflation to any of the College’s capital program requests.  At the February Board meeting, the capital program will be presented for a vote.
* * * * * * * * * * 

Chair Moore asked the Board to present any changes to the Board Assessment Form that they have.  Chair Moore mentioned the NYCCT Conference coming up in April; Trustees Ware and Alvarez-Groneman are delegates and will attend.  Discussion about more formal Board education and orientation followed.  Chair Moore urged members to research further information on the role of the Board members and the function that the Board of Trustees serves.  It was noted that Chair Moore is a Director of the NYCCT.   

Chair Moore also spoke about the ACCT Conference, February 11-13, 2008.  Trustees  Mattace and Ware will attend.  The conference will focus on job training at community colleges.
* * * * * * * * * * 

Trustee Mattace asked if Laurie Savona could update the President Review forms and then get them back to him in 2 weeks.  Trustee Ware stated that she attended the Nursing Pinning ceremony at the Ammerman campus.  Dr. Pippins said it was the first all College pinning ceremony.  Trustee Trotta mentioned that he thought the College administration should look into changing a road sign near the Eastern campus that had the name Long Island University on the top and SCCC on the bottom.  Trustee Alvarez-Groneman told the members that she attended a Brentwood School District partnership meeting recently where the College’s early college program and high school programs are in full swing.  The Mechatronics Program and Excelsior Programs were also being discussed at this meeting and many different school districts attended and expressed their willingness to come on board. Thanks was given to Dean McKay and his staff and the faculty of the Grant Campus and especially Professor Epstein.
* * * * * * * * * * 

Dr. Pippins told the Board members that she would be delivering her mid- term report to them at the February Board meeting.  She stated that today is the ribbon cutting ceremony for the Riverhead Culinary Art and Hospitality Center.  
* * * * * * * * * * 

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees is scheduled for Thursday, February 14, 2008 at 8:30 a.m. in the Alumni room of the Brookhaven Gym on the Ammerman Campus.

* * * * * * * * * * 








Respectfully submitted,








George Kane, Secretary








Board of Trustees
PAGE  
3

